Thornaby Church of England Primary School

Newsletter – May 2012 
PD Days
We apologise for the short notice of our last two PD Days this year. These will be on Friday 29th June and Friday 6th July. School will be closed for pupils on those days. The Summer term ends on Friday 20th July. We will also be taking a PD Day on Monday 3rd September. Pupils will therefore start the Autumn Term on Tuesday 4th September.
Jubilee Celebrations

The children will all be taking part in a Jubilee Week from Monday 28th May until Friday 1st June. This will include events such as the British Jubilee School lunch on Wednesday 30th May and weather permitting a street party on Friday 1st June. We are hoping to put on a display of the children’s work on Friday afternoon 1st June. Further details will be given shortly. 

Olympic Games
In order to celebrate the Olympic Games coming to England this year we are having a week’s project on the Olympics. This will include your child working with different teachers and children throughout the week as they ‘become countries’. We are hoping to have Olympic finals on Friday 13th July (weather permitting) in place of our traditional sports days this year. Parents/carers etc will be very welcome at this event. Further details will be given nearer the time. 
Photographs
Class photographs will be taken in school on Thursday 31st May. Please can you ensure that your child is in their school uniform for this photograph (summer dresses maybe worn).
Headlice

Please can we request that you remain extra vigilant re Head Lice. Please can you check your child’s hair and treat if necessary.

Attendance/ Holidays
Our attendance so far this term has been lower than we had hoped. This is mainly due to families taking holidays in term time. The Government have been discussing this and the fact that taking holidays in term time is not a right. They say that holidays in term time should only be granted under exceptional circumstances. Please can we again request that holidays are taken during the school holidays and NOT during term time.

Testing

Please be aware that Y6, Y2 and Y1 will be sitting Statutory Government Tests over the next month. We aim to make these as stress free as possible for pupils. 
Building
Thank you to everyone for being so patient during our building work. We are hoping that it will be finished this week.
     Mrs Elaine Hughes-Narborough
  Headteacher

